### City of Ann Arbor



## **Homework and Study Guide**

To effectively prepare for the October 2023 Transportation Commission meeting, please review materials hyperlinked within the meeting agenda.

Additionally, please review materials included and referenced within this study guide. These materials have been compiled to provide background and information to guide Transportation Commission discussion.

#### **Public Communication**

The following communications to the Transportation Commission email account have been received over the course of the past month:

- Crash trends report
- Bike parking on State St
- UM planning process, possible TC resolution on lane reallocations!

# Program to Educate All Cyclists (PEAC) Presentation

PEAC is a non-profit organization based in Ypsilanti that advocates for transportation equity for Michiganders with disabilities. The organization started when a special education student was injured in a car crash while riding his bike. Members of PEAC will give an overview of the work and answer any questions the Transportation Commission may have. More information about PEAC can be found on their website: <a href="https://www.bikeprogram.org/">https://www.bikeprogram.org/</a>

## **Annual Crash Report**

For the past several years, the City of Ann Arbor has produced an annual crash report which looks at 5 years of data to identify transportation safety trends. Starting last year, staff transitioned the report to be a more dynamic dashboard and accompanying map which allows users to query the data in different ways. Both the dashboard and map have been updated to include crash data from 2022 and can be accessed here: <a href="https://www.a2gov.org/departments/engineering/Pages/Crash-Reporting.aspx">https://www.a2gov.org/departments/engineering/Pages/Crash-Reporting.aspx</a>. At the meeting, staff will give an overview of the tools, provide an overview of fatal and serious crashes, and solicit feedback.

# **Staff Report and Updates**

The monthly transportation progress report is included and will be reviewed by staff.